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Updates and Reminders:           
 
1. Recognizing Pink Shirt Day 
on behalf of Dr. David Byres, president and CEO 
 
Today, February 28, we recognize Pink Shirt Day – a day acknowledged annually to raise awareness of 
bullying and discrimination in schools, workplaces, homes and online in an effort to create a more kind 
and inclusive world. 
 
At PHSA, our values – and the Coast Salish teachings – can guide how we show up, not only on Pink Shirt 
Day, but every day. This means being compassionate to one another, offering simple acts of kindness, 
making an intentional effort to honour the value and dignity of others, and courageously supporting one 
another in truth-telling and standing up for what is right. 
 
Pink Shirt Day also provides us with the opportunity to consider how we can build a culturally safe and 
inclusive workplace. To do this, and to achieve our aspirational vision – to boldly create an equitable, anti-
racist and culturally safe health system where everyone thrives – we must all make a collective 
commitment to learning, listening and taking action. 
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Read the full message, including ideas to show your support, here*.  
 
2. PHSA Medical Staff Town Hall – Thursday, March 14 
PHSA Communications  
 
Please join us for an important medical staff town hall on Thursday, March 14, at 5:30 p.m. Hosted by Dr. 
Sean A. Virani, the town hall will feature a presentation from Joe Gallagher, PHSA’s vice president, 
Indigenous Health and Cultural Safety. A panel of subject matter experts will be on hand to answer your 
Slido questions. 
 
The special hybrid event will be held at the Chan Auditorium, located at the BC Children’s Hospital 
Research Institute (938 W 28th Ave, Vancouver). 
 
                                              **In person attendance is encouraged!** 
 
Watch your email for additional event details in the coming weeks. 
 
We thank everyone in advance for their participation, whether in-person or at home, as we have an 
important discussion about Indigenous-specific racism, and the importance of providing culturally safe and 
anti-racist patient care. 
 
3. Provincial Laboratory Medicine Services Launches New Website 
PHSA Communications 
 
Provincial Laboratory Medicine Services (PLMS) has launched a brand-new website at www.phsa.ca/plms 
which will better support PLMS’ organizational priorities. This new website will act as the central hub for 
all information relating to provincial laboratory medicine and amalgamates previously built websites for 
the former entities known as Lower Mainland Laboratories (LM Labs) and BC’s Agency for Pathology and 
Laboratory Medicine (BCAPLM).  
 
Please note the LM Labs and BCAPLM websites will include messaging on their homepages to direct users 
to the new PLMS site. Please ensure to update your personal bookmarks, as these sites will be taken 
down in a few months.  
 
We invite you to explore the new website, share the news with your teams, and begin to point partners 
to the new site as the most up-to-date source of information relating to PLMS. 

 
4. Bronchiolitis Toolkit Provides Tools, Resources to Help Clinicians, Caregivers Manage Bronchiolitis 

During Cold & Flu Season 
PHSA Communications 
 
During the cold and flu season, common viruses like Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) can lead to 
bronchiolitis, a viral lung infection primarily affecting children under the age of two. In most cases, 
children will get better without the need for additional tests or treatments. Still, more than half of 
children with bronchiolitis receive unnecessary tests and treatments, like antibiotics or chest X-rays.  
 

https://pod.phsa.ca/news/operational-news/Documents/Operational-News-02-27-24.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.phsa.ca%2Fplms&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7C21a5d72c26944c3cfbe408dc325d51de%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638440623584441583%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7yrA7yKkQw9MvlKMy3NEp391YubgMmdRTSG5%2FPS0bfw%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flmlabs.phsa.ca%2F&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7C21a5d72c26944c3cfbe408dc325d51de%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638440623584450977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6hYAHhKFwqZRiyMSW8m1NZWzEqKIWs1n6EsFxo3GtyQ%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bccss.org%2Fclinical-services%2Fbcaplm&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7C21a5d72c26944c3cfbe408dc325d51de%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638440623584457966%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oIUCBIPFKpJ5%2Bcjex8kaUU58enRyd2%2FN9eyEFMht%2BwU%3D&reserved=0


Choosing Wisely Canada’s toolkit features easy-to-use tools and resources to help clinicians and 
caregivers manage bronchiolitis appropriately. Developed with experts from across the country including 
from Child Health BC and BC Children’s Hospital, the toolkit provides guidance on the assessment and 
management of bronchiolitis in emergency and primary care settings.   
A launch webinar was held by Child Health BC and BC Children’s in November 2023, from which a 
recording is available.  
 
Choosing Wisely hosted an additional webinar on January 31 featuring Drs. Olivia Ostrow (SickKids 
Hospital) and Jennifer Young (College of Family Physicians of Canada). A recording is now available.  
 
 
Special Message: 
 
5. Remembering Dr. Doug Cochrane 
 
It is with great sadness that we share the news of the passing of doctor and professor David Douglas 
Cochrane.  Doug, as he was widely known, leaves an enduring legacy of inspiration to the individuals 
fortunate to be influenced by him and the institutions that he served to all become better versions of 
themselves. 
 
With permission, we share Doug’s obituary, prepared with input from his wife and daughters and 
authored by his neurosurgery colleague and friend, Dr. Ash Singhal, head, Division of Pediatric 
Neurosurgery, BC Children’s Hospital. Read Doug’s obituary on POD*. 
 
Upcoming Events and Courses: 
 
6. Registration Open for Crucial Conversations Workshop With the Physician Leadership Institute  
Dr. Jeff Pike, executive medical director, medical staff development and engagement, and Candice 
Manahan, executive director, medical staff quality and engagement  
 
The Medical Staff Development Office is hosting a two-day in-person workshop titled, Crucial 
Conversations, with CMA’s Physician Leadership Institute on Monday, April 15 & Tuesday, April 16 at 
SFU’s Morris J. Wosk Center in downtown Vancouver. 
  
The course will help learners address the challenges of difficult and emotionally-charged 
conversations to support medical staff and their teams achieve alignment and understanding on 
crucial matters through open dialogue. Participants will learn how to set good intentions, build safety, 
speak honestly and approach tough conversations in a way where everyone feels heard.   
   
Register now through CMA Connect before March 16 to secure your spot! Limited seating available.  
  
This course is offered free of charge through the Medical Staff Development Office for all PHSA medical 
staff, however, a $500 fee will be issued for those who register and do not attend.  
  
For more information on this and other medical staff leadership opportunities, please contact Candice 
Manahan or Dr. Jeff Pike. 
 

 

https://bit.ly/cwc-bronchiolitis
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D-EYCrhK62RI&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7Ca9c9574cd273489d10a208dc3331872f%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638441535008805439%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SeHkPcEKhUWHjDl3c%2B5o4UbUEPuEU485K%2B017453x38%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D-EYCrhK62RI&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7Ca9c9574cd273489d10a208dc3331872f%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638441535008805439%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SeHkPcEKhUWHjDl3c%2B5o4UbUEPuEU485K%2B017453x38%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F908346493&data=05%7C02%7Candrea.visscher%40phsa.ca%7Ca9c9574cd273489d10a208dc3331872f%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638441535008815138%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WLXrGpXAh6NeZYhgC1j5mCrVlwF7%2BWDnKMaXzQx%2Bt5w%3D&reserved=0
https://pod.phsa.ca/news/Pages/Doug-Cochrane.aspx
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cma.ca%2Fresources%2Flearning%2Fphysician-leadership-institute&data=05%7C02%7CMRichards%40phsa.ca%7Ceb911675b4074035247808dc3491f432%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638443048662772587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fqkPfgYiS4%2BBnLWWQRaclccfLyN3xmmzb7W%2BrOdKcng%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconnect.cma.ca%2Fuser%2Flogin-register%3FRelayState%3Df2d04ba1-6cd4-47af-b603-4a0c0ddfefb6%26commonAuthCallerPath%3D%252Fsamlsso%26forceAuth%3Dfalse%26passiveAuth%3Dfalse%26tenantDomain%3Dcarbon.super%26sessionDataKey%3Df87bd380-c11e-408f-aa65-2551d1ed85e4%26relyingParty%3DSABA_sp%26type%3Dsamlsso%26sp%3Ddefault%26isSaaSApp%3Dtrue%26authenticators%3DBasicAuthenticator%253ALOCAL&data=05%7C02%7CMRichards%40phsa.ca%7Ceb911675b4074035247808dc3491f432%7C31f660a5192a4db392baca424f1b259e%7C0%7C0%7C638443048662783076%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h5OV0vv%2BH%2FIyW%2FMs4ytTnz665a3PrFWfyco51My%2FE4A%3D&reserved=0
mailto:candice.manahan@phsa.ca
mailto:candice.manahan@phsa.ca
mailto:Jeff.Pike@phsa.ca


7. Register for Fostering a Culture of Respect Leadership Course 
Sheridan West, director, HR Services 
 
HR Services is hosting a series of workshops to support and bring together leaders, including medical 
leaders, in discussing human resources issues for those who support or supervise staff. 
 
The course equips leaders with an overview of their role in supporting PHSA's Fostering a Culture of 
Respect Policy and is designed to provide the knowledge and skills required to support teams in a 
respectful workplace. Discussion topics will include: microaggressions, macroaggressions, bullying and 
harassment, discrimination, effective communication techniques, clarifying conversations. This 
session has group breakouts and discussions. 
 
The course is 1hr 45min long and takes place Feb. 29, April 4, and April 25.  Register now through the 
Learning Hub*. 
 
For questions or for more information, please connect with your HR business partner*. 

 
Ongoing Resources: 
 

• Visit POD for stories about our workforce and supporting resources*.  
• Learn about health and wellness resources to support you*. 
• Looking for past issues of the Medical Staff Newsletter? Visit our Communications page. 

 
PHSA Operational & Leaders’ News 

• Read the latest PHSA Operational News and Leaders’ News for information on new CST Cerner 
Change Request form, the Teachings in the Air podcast, the Cultivating Community for Black 
Physicians in Canada and more*. 
  

 *readers will need to be on-site or access the PHSA network remotely to view these pages. 
 

https://learninghub.phsa.ca/Courses/31975/leaders-fostering-a-culture-of-respect#sessions
https://pod.phsa.ca/our-phsa/browse-by-department/Pages/Human-Resources.aspx#toc-contact-us
https://pod.phsa.ca/
https://pod.phsa.ca/employee-essentials/health-wellness
http://www.phsa.ca/medical-staff/communications
https://pod.phsa.ca/news/operational-news/Pages/default.aspx
https://pod.phsa.ca/workplace-resources/managers/communications-engagement/leaders-news
https://pod.phsa.ca/workplace-resources/computers/cst-cerner-change-request/Pages/default.aspx
https://pod.phsa.ca/workplace-resources/computers/cst-cerner-change-request/Pages/default.aspx
https://pod.phsa.ca/news/Pages/A-night-of-healing-to-nourish-the-soul.aspx
https://pod.phsa.ca/events/Pages/event-details.aspx?eventid=3404
https://pod.phsa.ca/events/Pages/event-details.aspx?eventid=3404

